Civil War Field Trip

Date: Saturday, May 05th
Location: Blue Water Sportsman’s Association
Website: http://civilwarfieldtripshoot.weebly.com  

Part of the course description for the Lake Shore High School American Civil War course includes the requirement for a Saturday field trip which will be held at Blue Water Sportsmen’s Association, in Kimball, MI. Through my experiences teaching this class it has became clear that this outing is one of the most important aspects of the American Civil War class and certainly is one portion enjoyed by the students in the course. 

During the outing student experience many things that original soldiers in the war would have, including:

· Communicating over distance with signaling flags.

· Being issued rations in a manner similar to used in the war.

· Cooking rations common to both northern and southern armies.

· Performing period drill, instruction in moving in a formation.

· Witnessing live fire of artillery and mortars by trained personnel.

· Learning about Small Arms of the period from trained personnel.

· Firing small arms of the period under the direct supervision of trained personnel.

· Hear and see military field music of the period.

· Various other hands-on activities.

All of these activities add up to a meaningful experience for students, and one which will reinforce or be the foundation of much of the curriculum of the American Civil War course. This outing is one of those “being there” experiences so important to student learning and understanding, and one which will not be forgotten buy the students who attend. 

I have made arrangements with Blue Water Sportsman’s Association to hold this outing on Saturday  May 05th. The trip is for credit. An alternative assignment for those who do not attend has been prepared; however, attendance is highly encouraged. 

The event will be conducted entirely on the grounds of the club, located at 4866 Ravenswood Rd., Kimball MI 48075. Students will arrive NO LATER than 8:35AM Saturday, and will leave no later than 3PM. Because the trip is not held during normal school hours, students will be required to find a way to the event by either driving themselves or carpooling with other students. The appropriate permission slip for this must be signed by a parent. Alternatively, you may also drive your student to the event. Please let me know how I can assist in getting your students to the event.

Signed permission slips must be turned in to Mr. Hubbard by Thursday May 03. 

Please contact me with any concerns – (586) 285-8994
